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August Program: Hike Through a Tall Grass Prairie at the
Hudsonville Nature Center with naturalist Craig Elston

Monclay, August 17, 2015 at 7:00 p-m.
2700 New Holland Street, Hudsonville, M1 49426
http://www.hudsonville.org/Nature-Center/

Craig will walk us through the six acre planted Tall Grass Prairie at the Hudsonville Nature
Center identifying and talking about many of the flowers and grasses found growing there. He
will also discuss the importance of prairies and the practices of planting and maintaining them.
Interesting facts and a history of prairies in general and in Michigan will also be shared.

Reminder: bring your insect
repellant, and water or beverage
of choice.

|Image: plantsamazeme.blogspot.com |
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Extra August Program: Behind the Scenes Tour of WildTgpc Native Plant Nursery
Saturday, August 29, 2015 at 1:00 PM
900 North Every Rcl., Mason, Ml SE Side of Lansing (MAP)

Wildtype was established in 1996 and specializes in native plants from MI

genotype. Bill Schneider, Founder and Owner will lead us on the tour. W ' I I
g I aa § d fed.
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Carpooling is advised design, native plants

Western Michigan University Asylum Lake Preserve Field TriP with Steve Keto Rescheduled
Saturclag, ScPtcmbcr 12, 2015 at 1:00 pm.
3836 South Drake Rd., Kalamazoo, MI

Here’s the link to the Asylum Lake Preserve website where you will find lots of information about the property including
directions and a map.
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Asylum-( Lake Preserve
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http://wmich.edu/asylumlake/

You are Invited to Attend a Micl-ligan Botanical Club Field TriP at
OdH Brook Nature Sanctuary
Saturday, SePtcmber 19, 2015 from 1:50 - 4 PM
Location: 5010 Northland Dr., Cedar Springs, M1 49319 (MAP)
Meet in the Parking lot at V&V Nursery

Discover mushrooms with Dennis Dunlap and a enjoy over 250 plant species from herbaceous to woody with Michigan Nature
Features Inventory botanist Brad Slaughter and Ranger Steve (Mueller). This ecology walk will examine mushroom and plant
identifications and their associations with birds. insects. mammals. and more. The sanctuary has increased acreage to 61 acres. It
includes “the big woods™, field/shrubland. and wetland forest. stream and ponds. Trails traverse wetland over two bridges that
cross Little Cedar Creek and upland habitats. We will examine plants with a 10 Co-efficient of Conservatism. That almost always
indicates plants restricted to a undisturbed/pre-settlement remnant.

Kalamazoo Area Wild Ones Fundraiser: Wine & Cheese Party
Saturclag, Sept. 19,4 to 6 p-m. Rain or Shine
Trcccologg Nursery, 9167 Guernsey Lake Road, Delton (MAP)
Suggcstcd donation: $25/ person your donation will l’lCIP KAWO PrOJccts and programs that enhance our
area. RSVP to Cathy McMinn at 269.623.5715 or cmcminn@mei.net

Kazoo Wild Ones say that this was a fantastic event last year so they're making it an annual fundraiser. There are photos on the
Kalamazoo Area Wild Ones Facebook page and the restored bam looks amazing! And Treecology is YES. YES. YES a native tree
and shrub nursery!! Cathy McMinn extends a warm welcome to all RCWO to come on down and see the place so lets go!

Mike and Cathy McMinn's beautiful 40-acre property is the setting for good company. Michigan wines. beer and live music by
jazz trio “Sons of the Desert.” Enjoy sweeping meadow views from the deck of the beautiful restored barn. or take a stroll through
the quiet woods on this pristine piece of land in southern Barry County.
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RCWO Scptcmber Program: A Mushroom Adventure with Nicole Mathiasz
Monclag, Septcmbcr 21, 2015 at 6:50 PM (Note F:arly Start Time)
Calvin Co“egc Bunker Interpretive Center
1750 East Beltline Ave SE, Grand Rapids, MI 49546 (MAP)

This fun and informational presentation will help you to correctly and safely identify mushrooms. We will begin with a
PowerPoint then a walk through the nature preserve.

NPEG Work and Plag Sessions
Saturday, September 26 10:00 AM to 12 Noon and Saturday, October 24 10:00 AM to 12 Noon

We will begin fall clean-up and continue removing the stubborn Japanese anemone. More fun is in store as we remove the tough
clumps of non-native grasses on the App Gallery side of the fence. This may be a surprise to some but it's also part of our NPEG.
Come prepared to wrestle these non-natives out of the garden with sharp tools and a sense of humor. Fun fall plantings will also
take place.

KNC and the Kalamazoo Area Wild Ones will unite pollinator and garden specialists to talk fo our community about the serious
problems our pollinators face and the many actions you can take to help them. The conference will highlight keynote speaker
Heather Holm. author of the comprehensive book. “Pollinators of Native Plants: Attract. Observe. and Identify Pollinators and
Beneficial Insects with Native Plants.” available for purchase in the KNC Expedition Shop.

Learn more & register here...

OF NATIVE PLANTS

Attract, Observe and |dentify

Pollinators and Beneficial Insects
with Native Plants
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By Nancy Bedell and Meribeth Bolt

Anatomy of our Second Annual Native Garden Tour and First Plant Sale — An Event this Big]
chuircs Many Volunteers, Generous Ncighbors, a Big Turnout and Extra Large Thank You’s!

A big thank you to the 27 members, friends and family who
volunteered for the work intensive Garden Tour. Plant. Book
and Poster Sale on July 20 at 920 Cherry St. in Grand Rapids.

It started last winter when our member-experts chose ten
plants to be sold at our first plant sale. Plants chosen are not
readily available for purchase in our area and some are rare.
In April. soil. pots and flats of plant plugs were ordered.
purchased and picked-up from far and wide. Several of our
grower-members donated flats of plants to our effort.

Then the seedlings were transplanted into larger pots at Mill
Creek Nursery. where they grew until our July event. Thanks
to Roy Gingrich for lending us greenhouse space. Diligent
members watered. tended and labeled them.

An artistic and educational garden sign for the Native Plant
and Pollinator Garden had also been in the works this year
with an installation goal to happen just before the event.
Native plants and attending pollinators were illustrated by
artist Georgia Donovan. Sign layout. plant and pollinator
choices and wording were completed by members Patricia
Pennell and Meribeth Bolt with graphic design by member
Ruth Oldenburg. A poster of the sign design was printed and
made ready to sell at the Garden Tour event.

Meanwhile. extensive publicity was underway. Postcards
advertising the event were distributed to local businesses.
libraries and nurseries and to members. Master Gardener and
Master Naturalist graduates received emails about the details
of the event. The weekend before the event street signs
prepared by Ruth Oldenburg appeared in prominent spots in
the Cherry St. neighborhood.

The day of the event set-up work began shortly after noon.
Barb Olson and Bob Wolf transported the majority of the
plants by removing seats from their van and rigging up

shelving. Other vehicles brought the remainder. Six canopies
were set-up by an energetic crew keeping us protected from
sun or rain. Volunteers arranged tables and chairs borrowed
from Richard App Gallery next door and I.C.CE. the
landowner, for book, poster and plant sales. Informational
signs were positioned to direct visitors.

Plant sales began right on time and most sold out by 6:30 PM.
Books sold very well and indicate an increased interest in
native plants by the public. (See article on Book Sales)

We had 276 visitors enter to win raffle prizes. donated by
members, so Meribeth. event coordinator, estimates over 300
attended the event.

For the second year. Brewery Vivant advertised our event on
their Facebook page and on their menu (!) . pledging $1 for
each beer sold during their open hours on July 20th! They
informed us that their sales that evening were up 30% over a
typical Monday night.

Big thank you's go to Meribeth Bolt and Amy Heilman.
Meribeth was our event coordinator and promoted and
completed the garden sign and poster efforts to coincide
during this bigger garden tour event. Amy Heilman traveled
hundreds of muiles obtaining plants and coordinated
greenhouse space for them along with plant care. She also
helped with the pick-up and drop-off of the canopies.

After expenses, the profit from the plant sale and book
sale ~ $1,581.73

Donation jar ~ $96.00 Thank you to everyone who
chipped in!

Brewery Vivant Donation ~ $562.00 Thank you BV!
Grand Total from Fundraiser ~ $2,239.73

Since the event we have recouped our investment on the
poster printing. Posters will be available for sale at all of our
upcoming events. Posters are also available at Richard App
Gallery located next to the NPEG. The price is right at just
$10 for members and $15 for non-members.

All funds from our fundraisers stay right here in West
Michigan to help fund our education projects. River City
Wild Ones is a 501 (c) (3) non-profit all-volunteer
organization.

www.rivercitywildones org







